Dear Council Members:

Attached is the transfer station safety assessment prepared by Woodard and Curran.  The report reviews three potential changes in traffic patterns and recommends one of the options.  Late last week  when we received the first draft of the report, Bob Malley and I both independently came to the conclusion that Alternative 2 would be best.  We asked Woodard and Curran for a specific recommendation and they also believe that Alternative 2 is best. 

The recommendation is to have no vehicles enter the transfer station itself.  Four diagonal parking stalls would be painted in front of the transfer station.  Users would have to carry their trash the short distance from the back of their vehicles to the hopper.  They would then drive out moving forward with no backing up at all.  We would need to order signage and do the lane markings. We would also like to do a town wide mailing showing the new traffic pattern and explaining how it works. 

All alternatives involve having commercial haulers take their residential trash to ecomaine. We met with the three impacted haulers this morning to update them. 

The recommendations also include installing additional fall protection at the drop off bins for metals, glass etc.  This is the area on the other side of the property closer to the bottle shed. 

The proposed timetable is as follows:

December 22, 2014		Report received and distributed
December 22, 2014		Meeting with commercial haulers 
January 5, 2015			Review of report at town council workshop 
January 12, 2015		Informational material sent to all households
January 21, 2015		Implementation of new traffic pattern 

These measures are intended to be in place for calendar year 2015. Early in 2015, the newly appointed committee to develop a long term approach will begin to meet.  Prior to that committee reporting in June 2015, we will modify the short term approach if needed based on ongoing assessments

[bookmark: _GoBack]I look forward to hearing your comments at the workshop on January 5th .   
